
 

Attachment 10 

Arboricultural Memo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 





14 Edmonton Road, Henderson 
 

 
GREENSCENE LIMITED 

PO Box 56 551, Dominion Road, Auckland 
 P  09 623 3514   E  info@greensceneltd.com 

Page 2 of 4 

As identified this site contains two (2) Notable Kauri trees (ID# 1842) growing in the northeast 
corner of the site (Photo 1). Also within the site (to the southwest) are three large non-protected 
trees growing adjacent to the road reserve, two (2) European ash (Fraxinus excelsior) and one (1) 
English oak (Quercus robur). 
 

 
Photo 1: Notable kauri trees growing on site 

A future building design for the proposed Justice Facility seeks to recognise and respond to 
existing site constraints, whilst ensuring the operational and functional requirements of the facility 
are met. In the first instance, the concept design work undertaken to date sought to retain and 
protect the notable Kauri trees, however, additional site constraints include flooding levels, 
separation of public and staff using the courthouse, processing of custodial and ancillary staff and 
processing of jury duty attendees.  
 
The following details highlight the constraints that have resulted through the bulk and location 
concept development exercise undertaken for an indicative building footrpint on the site. 
 
Public Spaces:  

• Large public space required on the ground floor required to process the public coming into 
the courthouse. This includes passing through security and having service desks in this 
space.  

• Following clarification on the number of people from the public expected to visit the court 
daily, the number of public lifts has had to increase and therefore requiring additional space 
to accommodate to meet the operational requirements of the Justice Facility.  
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One of the kauri trees (the westernmost tree) is declining in health. Original site assessments 
undertaken in March 2020 of this tree showed signs of ill thrift. Since then there has been significant 
dieback in the growing tip of this tree with approximately the top 2m devoid of leaves.  
 
The bulk and location of the indicative building footprint for the future Justice Facility on the site 
would also significantly reduce the visual amenity provided by these trees even if they could be 
retained.  
 
The indicative building shown will retain the large mature trees growing in front of the building 
which will provide a better landscape amenity value and provide a natural buffer that will soften the 
visual impact of the bulk of the building.  
 
By maintaining a setback from the road reserve to retain these mature trees there is the potential 
to provide for additional future landscaping initiatives allowing for continued growth and the 
potential for additional plantings.  
 
Potential replacement planting for the kauri trees could be situated at the front of the building which 
will contribute to the landscape in a more positive way in the long term. 
 
Based on the design requirements, site constraints and benefit to the wider public in providing an 
essential new courthouse for future growth and with the declining health of one of the Notable trees 
and potential reduction in visibility of these trees that removal should be considered. 
 
Please call me on  if further comment is required. 
 
Kind regards, 

Greenscene Limited 
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